
From: Tammy Golden
To: Rachel Saldivar (SAPD)
Cc: William McManus (SAPD); Scott Swindler (Finance-Shared Services); Robert Looney (SAPD)
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Grant No. 4663801 - Application Status
Date: Thursday, January 19, 2023 10:24:52 AM
Attachments: image002.png

Good morning Rachel,
Regarding the status of the application for Grant No. 4663801 for the City of San Antonio’s Bullet-Resistant Shield project. The
status is: Application – Release Award to Application [FUND HOLD]. The authorized official needs to accept the award. A
Congratulatory Letter and a Responsibilities Memo was sent to the agency with instructions on how to accept the award. The
Letter and Memo can be found under the Award.Preview tab of Summary.
Below is information on the fund holds and how to resolve them.

I hope the information I have provided as answered her questions. If you need any assistance or have further questions, please
contact me.
Sincerely,

Tammy Golden
Office of the Governor Greg Abbott
Public Safety Office
Criminal Justice Division
Grant Manager
(512) 463-1944
tammy.golden@gov.texas.gov
cc: Chief William McManus, Mr. Scott Swindler, and Mr. Robert Looney

From: Rachel Saldivar (SAPD) <Rachel.Saldivar@sanantonio.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2023 9:50 AM
To: Tammy Golden <Tammy.Golden@gov.texas.gov>
Cc: Robert Looney (SAPD) <Robert.Looney@sanantonio.gov>
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Grant No. 4663801-Status and Fund Hold

[EXTERNAL SENDER] - Do not click on links or open attachments in unexpected messages.
Good Morning Tammy,
Do you know how long the review and approval process for the application will take or when the award announcements will be
made? We would like to provide an update to our leadership. Thank you.

Vr,
Rachel

From: Rachel Saldivar (SAPD) 
Sent: Wednesday, January 11, 2023 12:22 PM
To: Tammy Golden <Tammy.Golden@gov.texas.gov>
Cc: Robert Looney (SAPD) <Robert.Looney@sanantonio.gov>
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of governments, and
ions must submit a resolution electronically using the ‘Upload'
function in the eGrants system. The resolution must contain the following:
« Authorization by your governing body for the submission of the application to 00G
that clearly identifies the name of the project for which funding is requested;

+ A commitment to provide all applicable matching funds;

« A designation of the name and/or title of an authorized official who is given the
authority to apply for, accept, reject, alter, or terminate a grant (Note: If a name is
provided, you must update 00G should the official change during the grant period.); and
« A written assurance that, in the event of loss or misuse of grant funds, the governing
body will return all funds to 00G.

12/14/2022

This grant must be administered by the Police Department, Sheriff's Office, Constable
Precinct, or other Law Enforcement Division/Department within the grantee organization
s submitted in the original application. Deviation from the approved budget or project
scope requires prior authorization from the Public Safety Office. Failure to comply with
this requirement could result in the termination of your grant.
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Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Grant No. 4663801-Status and Fund Hold
Good Afternoon Tammy,

Thank you for your prompt response and update on the application. Once awarded, we will then go to our Council to approve
the grant award (resolution). Please let us know if you have any questions.
Vr,
Rachel

From: Tammy Golden <Tammy.Golden@gov.texas.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 11, 2023 10:10 AM
To: Rachel Saldivar (SAPD) <Rachel.Saldivar@sanantonio.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Grant No. 4663801-Status and Fund Hold
Good morning Rachel,
Regarding the application for Grant No. 4663801 for the City of San Antonio’s Bullet-Resistant Shield project. The application is
progressing through the review and approval process. The Resolution needs to be uploaded to Upload.Files so the Fund Hold,
that was placed on the grant due to it not being uploaded, can be lifted.
Sincerely,

Tammy Golden
Office of the Governor Greg Abbott
Public Safety Office
Criminal Justice Division
Grant Manager
(512) 463-1944
tammy.golden@gov.texas.gov

From: Rachel Saldivar (SAPD) <Rachel.Saldivar@sanantonio.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 11, 2023 9:45 AM
To: Tammy Golden <Tammy.Golden@gov.texas.gov>
Cc: Robert Looney (SAPD) <Robert.Looney@sanantonio.gov>
Subject: Grant/App 4663801 Status

[EXTERNAL SENDER] - Do not click on links or open attachments in unexpected messages.
Good Morning Tammy,
We are writing in inquire on the status of our grant application, #4663801. The eGrants website states that it is currently
pending OOG review. We uploaded the LEO Certification and provided our SAM registration on December 13, 2022. Please let us
know if there is anything else that we need to provide. Thank you in advance for your assistance.
Best regards,
Rachel Saldívar
Grants Management Officer
Research & Planning
San Antonio Police Department
210.207.7342

**THIS EMAIL IS FROM AN EXTERNAL SENDER OUTSIDE OF THE CITY.** 

Be cautious before clicking links or opening attachments from unknown sources. Do not provide personal or confidential
information.

**THIS EMAIL IS FROM AN EXTERNAL SENDER OUTSIDE OF THE CITY.** 

Be cautious before clicking links or opening attachments from unknown sources. Do not provide personal or confidential
information.
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